
 
 

MEETING MINUTES 
NURSE PRACTICE ADVISORY SUBCOMMITTEE  

 
Tuesday, July 1, 2025 

 
The Nevada State Board of Nursing NPAC Advisory Subcommittee Meeting was called  

to order by Sam McCord, RN BSN, Director of Investigations and Discipline at 9:00 a.m. on 
July 1, 2025, via video and telephonic conferencing. 

 
MEMBERS PRESENT 

Sheryl Bennett, DNP, RN, NCSN, LSN 
Lan Cabatingan, DNP, APRN, FNP-BC, PMGT-BC, CNEcl 

Arlene Diaz, BSN, RN 
Carrie Hintz, DNP, PhD, RN, CEN 

 
MEMBERS ABSENT 

Monica Green, MSN, RN, CCRN 
 

OTHERS PRESENT 
Cydnee Perez- Audit Investigator 

Sam McCord, RN BSN, Director of Investigations and Discipline, Chair 
Ryan Mann, Investigator, Eligibility Specialist 

Fred Olmstead, General Attorney  
Mike Striller- Guest 

Victoria Reiner- Guest 
 
Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by S McCord at 9:00am. 
 
Public Comment: None.  
 
A. Approval of Minutes: None. 
 
B. Old Business: 

The committee convened to review and discuss the existing Nevada State Board of 
Nursing Practice Decision titled "RN Scope of Practice in the Insertion of External 
Jugular Peripherally Inserted Central Catheters (EJ PICC) and External Jugular 
Peripheral Intravenous Catheters (EJ PIV)." After thorough deliberation, the committee 
decided to separate the original practice decision into two distinct documents: one 
addressing central venous access and the other focusing on peripheral venous access. 
The committee then reviewed and revised the proposed "Central Venous Access Device 
Insertion" practice decision. Following the revisions, a motion was made by member C. 
Hintz to accept the practice decision with the proposed changes. The motion was 
seconded by member S. Bennett, and the motion carried unanimously. 



 
 

 
C. New Business: None 
 
D. Recommendations for Agenda Items for Future Committee Meeting: July 8, 2025. 

The committee proposes a comprehensive review and potential revision of the existing 
practice decision: Peripheral Vascular Access Device Insertion. 

 
Public Comment: Mr. M. Stiller expressed his gratitude to the committee members for their 
time and contributions to the meeting. S. McCord seconded his appreciation. In response, S. 
Bennett extended her thanks to Mr. Stiller for his leadership and facilitation 
 
Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 10:31am.  
 


